EMPLOYMENT PANEL

MONDAY, 12 JANUARY 2004 AT 12 NOON

PRESENT:
Councillor Firth (Chairman), Councillors Bloxham, Glover, Hendry (as Substitute for Councillor Watson (C)), Mitchelson and Mrs Styth.

EMP.01/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for Absence were received from Councillor Ms Watson and it was agreed that Councillor Hendry would act as her Substitute.  The Members would therefore be the same Members as were present when the issue was discussed at the previous Panel meeting.

EMP.02/04
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.

EMP.03/04
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting on the Employment Panel held on 30 June 2003 were signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.

EMP.04/04
OFFICER SUPPORT

The Chairman set out the procedure to be followed at the meeting and indicated that Officers would be in attendance for the first part of the meeting during which time Members would be able to ask questions of Officers on details of the item to be considered.  Once Members were satisfied with the information that they had received, Officers would then leave the meeting whilst the matter was being considered by Members.  The Chairman also reported that the member of staff whose terms and conditions were being reviewed was on standby and available to assist Members if required.

EMP.05/04
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in Paragraph Number 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

EMP.06/04
REVIEW OF THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF EMPLOYMENT OF A MEMBER OF STAFF

Pursuant to Minute EMP.22/03, consideration was given to a Report of the Head of Member Support and Employee Services (ME.26/03) regarding a request from a member of staff for a review of their terms and conditions of employment.  He informed Members that the North West Employers Organisation had carried out a review of the member of staff’s conditions of service and he circulated a copy of that report.  He added that the Report from the North West Employers Organisation proposed that any revised terms or conditions should be associated with a requirement for a Performance Appraisal in accordance with the terms of the Joint Negotiating Committee.  The Head of Member and Employee Services advised Members that CMT had recently approved a Senior Staff Performance Scheme to embrace the 15 top Managers in the Authority and he circulated at the meeting competencies which had been agreed by the Corporate Management Team.

Members, in considering the Report, noted that a letter from the member of staff to the Leader was dated 23 December 2004 and not 4 November 2003 as stated in the Report.  

The Head of Finance commented that it would be necessary for any budget figures to include oncosts and added that, dependent upon the decision of the Panel, there could be budgetary implications for the Authority.

Members sought details as to the annual pay award which was due to be agreed and implemented as from 1 April 2004.  

Members referred to the discussions at the previous meeting of the Panel regarding this item and drew attention to the decision of the Panel that information should be submitted from the postholder with regard to changes in the Job Description, changes in the Authority and the postholder’s role in those changes.  Members also noted that the review of the postholder’s terms and conditions had been carried out by the North West Employers Organisation at the request of the postholder which in the opinion of the Panel had not dealt with the issues previously identified by the Panel.

Members noted that comparisons had been drawn with similar posts which had been advertised in other local authorities over the past six months but noted that no details of the other authorities had been provided which would enable the Panel to consider whether a like-with-like comparison was being made.  Members considered the application in some detail and noted as part of their discussions that the Senior Staff Performance Scheme had been recommended for approval by the Corporate Management Team but was not as yet operative.

RESOLVED – That on the information/evidence presented, the Employment Panel felt unable to recommend an increase in the salary of the member of staff concerned.

(The meeting ended at 1.00 pm)
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